Tim Holte

2125 N. Newhall St.
Milwaukee, Wi. 53202
414-379-6490
October 24, 2020

To whom it may concern:

Regarding the incident involving my neighbor Eric Hinshaw’s garage door on November 20
2019.

| hereby state that what | say is true and am willing to testify under oath in court if need be.

I was in my backyard which is next door to Eric Hinshaw's house when | heard machinery in the
alley. | was curious to see what the noise was and observed a City of Milwaukee bob cat like
loader picking up chunks of wood Eric had piled in front of his garage door and adjacent to the
garage door. Satisfying my curiosity | went back to my yard to do some work. Shortly there
after | heard a big bang in the alley like something smashed into something like a garage door. |
am familiar with the sound because | have backed into my similar garage door with my car.

I again went out to the alley and saw the City of Milwaukee bob cat like loader loading some of
the wood in their truck and | also saw a big dent in Eric’s garage door. | did not see the bob cat

like loader actually hit the door but | sure heard it. The city workers on the scene did not say
anything nor admit they hit the door.

I have lived in the city for 45 years, am a Marine Vietnam Veteran and have lived in my house
for 35 years.

Feel free to call me at 414-379-6490 or email me at holte.tim9@amail.com

incerely yours,

—

Tim Holte




